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DOCKTALK
A monthly newsletter written and published by the SSC club members.

All stories and events must be related to sailing or the SSC.

SUBMISSIONS
DEADLINE THE 20TH OF EACH MONTH!
All articles and ad can be submitted earlier than the 20th!
If you have an event that will be taking place between the 20 and the 25th and
would like to reserve space, please contact the editor asap.
Articles, Classified and Event Ads: Can be e-mailed to docktalk@stocktonsc.org.
Please write your articles in Microsoft Word and send them as an attachment
and/or paste the information into the body of the e-mail. All classifieds need to
have a price and all articles and stories need to be signed. The Editor reserves
the right to edit or not print anything submitted.
Digital Photos: Are preferred. Please save them as a medium to high resolution
for the best looking images. They may be left on a zip or floppy disk in the Editor’s
box in the SSC club house. You may also e-mail stuffed or zip images. Please do
not send several photos in one e-mail; download time can be a nightmare.
I would rather receive 10 e-mails than have the machine crash! Also, please
identify the place, event and/or person(s) in the photos.
Traditional Photos: May be left in the Editor’s box. Again, please identify the
place, event and/or person(s) in the photos.
If you wish to have your photos or disks returned, please make sure your name and
phone number are on them.

SSC ADDRESSES & NUMBERS
4980 Buckley Cove Way, Stockton, CA 95219
Mailing: P.O. Box 70380, Stockton CA 95267
Office: 209 951-5600 s Fax: 209 951-5649
Information Line: 209 951-5690 = Club House: 209 473-9851
Website: www.stocktonsc.org
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Commodore’s Comments
February!

As part of this transition from the 2002 to the 2003 Board, I have attended a fair
number of committee meetings. The purpose was to get to know the individual
committee members better and to deliver a mission statement from the Board.
That statement is simple...” Please deliver to the Board of Directors that infor-
mation required to make fair and just decisions”. If the Board had to research
every pro or con, every nuance of each project or repair or cost to the club, we
would never accomplish anything of value. Fortunately, we have a wonderful

group of volunteers providing just that service to the Board and the Club. If you
are serving, thank you! If you are not, on occasion, please thank those who are. We need the assistance
of these committees to keep this wonderful club fun, safe and in good repair.

The most significant Board action at the January meeting was the appointment of Jim Hachman
as Vice Commodore and Bonnie Lopez as Rear Commodore. This action was necessary because of the
untimely death of Lyle Werner last year.

We have had a change in General Meeting nights. We will return to the date used for many years of
the Friday following the Board meeting. By doing this, we will be reporting current news to the mem-
bership and have much more time to react to member input.

If you haven’t done so, please attend a Friday dinner soon. The attendance has been great and a
fun time seems to be had by all. In case you are not aware, volunteers, anchored by Phil Hendricks and
Peggy Feakes, now run the bar. It seems like old times, just fun!

In closing, I have a reminder for parents. It is not the Board of Directors responsibility to discipline
your children or your dogs. That is your responsibility and yours alone. Please be aware of the rules of
the club and the responsibilities of parents regarding those rules. We love having the youngsters active
in the various activities available at the club, but they must try to be good, responsible citizens, just as
we adults must be. If they get outside of the rules of good behavior, the Board will hold the parents
responsible, not the children and the dogs.

I look forward to seeing you all at the club General Meetin gs Chan ge d
and on the water this year. -
Enjoy, General Meetin
Debbie Walker have been changed back to the
Commodore Friday “after” the Board of Directors Meetings!

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB I — DOCKTALK
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BOARD MINUTES

Unapproved: Tuesday, January 14, 2003
Commodore Debbie Walker called meet-
ing to order at 19:02.

Present: Debbie Walker, Jim Hachman,
Chris Shepherd, Ed Almaas, Al Farnum, Terri Hawkins,
Mike Stefani, Harold Farley, Dana Smith and Chuck Jones.

Absent: None

Guests: Susan McLain, Bob Winter, Karri Shepherd,
Dana Badley, Rick Gibson and Ray Hawkins.

Bob Winter swore in new Board of Directors.

<\

Add awards dinner to New Business. Motion to ap-
prove agenda, as amended. Smith/Farnum(MSP).

Motion to approve Board Minutes of December 10,
2002. Smith/Farley(MSP).
Correspondence:

+ RBOC has appointed Wes Wallstrom our Director.
A thank you to Wes for serving the Club.

+ Linus Ralls requests a racing membership for Nimitz
Cup. We have no such category-D. Smith to speak with
Linus regarding types of memberships available.

+ Tom and Karen Nowak request use of Retreat 6/21/
03, for son’s wedding. Motion to approve. Shepherd/
Jones(MSP).

+ Jim and Dena Hachman request use of Retreat 6/7/
03 for daughter’s graduation celebration.

Motion to approve. Shepherd/Jones(MSP).
Comments By Members & Guests:

Debbie Walker welcomed new board members.
OLD BUSINESS

Board Vacancy

+ Jim Hachman asked to accept Vice Commodore
nomination. Motion to appoint Jim Hachman Vice Com-
modore. Shepherd/Almaas(MSP). Jim Hachman sworn in.

*Motion to go into closed session. Almaas/
Jones(MSP). Susan McLain invited to stay. Motion to go
out of closed session. Smith/Farley (MSP).

*Motion made to appoint Bonnie Lopez to the office
of Rear Commodore. Almaas/Stefani (MSP).

*Harbor Rental Agreement

Concern for Club liability in rental agreement. Susan
to obtain lease agreements from area marinas for review
and possible incorporation into our agreement for Febru-
ary 2003, board meeting.

+Liquor License

ABC Board has requested current Commodore, Vice
Commodore, Secretary, Treasurer and Facilities Manager
be named on liquor license. Board will proceed to comply.
NEW BUSINESS

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB
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*Dates of General Meetings

Motion to move date of monthly General Meetings
to Friday following Board of Directors meetings as of Feb-
ruary 2003. Farnum/Smith (MSP).

*Committee Liaison Assignment

FBLI - Al Farnum

Harbor and Facilities - Chris Shepherd

House Committee - Terri Hawkins

Membership Committee - Bonnie Lopez

Regatta Committee - Dana Smith

Junior Committee - Chuck Jones

Policy Committee - Ed Almaas

Rules Commiittee - Jim Hachman

Social and Cruise - Harold Farley and Mike Stefani

General Meeting Dinner Sign-ups

Board volunteered to host General Meeting Dinners

*Awards Dinner

Jim Hachman to present racing awards with Debbie
Walker assisting. Ed Almaas to present Commodore awards.
Rick Gibson to present Bonehead award. Chris Shepherd
to present Murph award.

*Manager’s Report

* Hired Debbie Golden, bookkeeper.

* Ordered Peachtree 2003 accounting software.

+ Completed IRS audit

* Renewed insurance policy

* PG&E bill is extremely large. Referred to Harbor &
Facilities for review.

« Frayed power cords a problem. Club to replace and
bill boat owners.

* Learn to Sail Program meeting in Long Beach. Ap-
plication for Scholarship due March 11, 2003.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

FBLI - Al Farnum

* Motion to accept FBLI Committee for calendar year
2003. Smith/Hachman (MSP)

+ Financial reports for December 31,2002, presented.
Discuss accounts in excess of $100,000. Referred back to
FBLI.

* Prior period financial statements to be mailed to
board members for review and approval at February 2003
board meeting.

+ Employee health insurance. FBLI recommends ac-
ceptance of Kaiser and dental benefit.

Motion to change employee health insurance cover-
age from Cal Choice to Kaiser and include an additional
dental benefit at a cost of $942/month effective immedi-
ately. Smith/Farley (MSP).

Harbor and Facilities - Chris Shepherd

DOCKTALK
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* Broken water main ; repaired, but leakage continues. C.
Shepherd to obtain estimate for repair/replacement. Provide
estimate to Farnum, Walker and Hachman who will proceed.

* Purrfect Point restrooms. Motion to fill septic sys-
tem tanks, remove toilets and board-up restrooms in such
a way as to make future city sewer hookup cost effective.
Farnum/Smith (MSP).

* Dock box standard to be established.

* Club doesn’t maintain boats in harbor. Action only
taken when boat in eminent danger.

+ D dock headwalk rebuild subcommittee moving for-
ward with standard specifications to submit for bid. In-
formation to be submitted to board members by 3/03 or 4/03.

* Club house roof and sagging wall. Pete Roberts and
Sean Hester determined wall is not sagging; windows are
falling. They will raise, secure and re-caulk windows. Commit-
tee to obtain 3 bids for new roof to present to board members.

+ Sheet piling and rip rap moving forward. Kelsin re-
ports we should have answers by April.

+ Harbor dredging subcommittee to be established.
Dredging subcommittee should have continuity of mem-
bership and expertise.

House Committee - Debbie Walker

+ Phil Hendrix, Chairperson. Jennifer Rieber, Secretary.

* Memorial. Committee to establish list of items the
Club would like. Those wishing to make a memorial do-
nation could select from listed items.

* Request to no longer have top shelf drinks. Top shelf
liquor is no longer available.

* Request standard drink pour be added to Club
policy. Motion to establish a standard pour of 1.5 ounces
of alcohol per drink. Smith/Shepherd (MSP). The Board

of Directors asks membership to graciously adhere to the
standard pour.

Policies - No report

Rules - No report

Membership - No report

Regatta Committee - Jim Hachman

* Ray Lopez, Chairperson. Phil Hendrix, Chairperson
or South Tower Race. Pat Brown,

Chairperson of Ditch Run

* High school regatta March 8 & 9. Volunteers to be
solicited.

* Developing plan to introduce more small boat racing.

* Request for free berthing through 7/4/03 for boats
participating in both Ditch Run and South

Tower races. Board agrees.

* PICYA representative. Members interested in being
SSC PICYA representative should contact a board member.

Junior Committee - None

Social & Cruise - Chuck Jones

Sweetheart cruise is being planned for 2/8 and 2/9.

Safety Officer

Al Boyden has agreed to be the Club safety officer. A
job description has been provided.

Motion to appoint Al Boyden as SSC safety officer.
Almaas/Smith (MSP).

Motion to go into closed session. Shepherd/Almaas
(MSP). Susan McLain invited to stay.

Motion to go out of closed session. Smith/Almaas (MSP).

Motion to adjourn. Almaas/Smith (MSP).

Meeting adjourned at 22:35.

Respectfully submitted,
Terri Hawkins

February 8th—9th

Thursday February 20th, 7:00pm

Calling all fellow $SC Sweethearts!!l!
To the fAnnual Sweetheart, @f’zﬁse

For 9 cruise to

Village West Maring
Cost per boat: $8. ()(‘)/mght )

Dinner on Saturday ot the Vﬂb@e West, Yacht (“’,Lulo
(Choice of Salmon or Chicken) §15.00 per person
Saturday Hor'd'erves Contest, Baffle & Games
Plesse sign-up in the club!

Hosted by Dave & Bose Eberhard fAnd Budge & Kelly Humphreys

Fleet Night #2!

All Skippers, Racers, Crew,
“want to be a racer” and/or race volunteers
Should Attend!

Thursday, February 20™ 19:00hr
There's going to be Food, Fun & Sailing Talk!

Topics:
Fleet Captains will be chosen
(You know what might happen if you don't showup!)
Spring Series Fleet Dinner Assignments
Bring your ideas for ways to make the racing
new, different and/or more fun!

Bring your non-SSC-member crew too!l All are Welcomell

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB 5 [
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HARBOR & FACILITIES
Present: Bob Hurst, Larry Hawkins, James Kelly, Pete Roberts,
Shawn Hester, Mark Almquist,
Guests: Debbie Walker, Sue Nassoiy

Les Schoolcraft was elected as the chairman of the
H&F committee for the year. Les is aware of the capital
improvements that will need to be accomplished this year.
Our three main projects for 2003 are:

1. To repair dry rot on the Club House and to install
a new roof. (Spring)

2. To expedite the D dock head walk replacement.
(Early to mid summer)

3. Placement of Rip Rap along the harbors edge (Fall)

The H&F committee has chosen to have sub com-
mittees do the research and planning for the projects
planned for this year, following the suggestion made by Les.
The committee feels that this will take most of the pressure
off individuals and best utilize everyone’s time and abili-
ties. Our plan is to achieve them in a specific order, care-
fully research and then present the subcommittees find-
ings at our monthly meeting. An additional benefit of the
sub committees will be to allow the committee to meet with
vendors or contractors during the normal business hours.

Several members have volunteered their time to help
with some minor maintenance items. A big thanks goes
out to Pete Roberts and Shawn Hester for their construc-
tion help around our facilities.

On January 9th the Club House was closed due to a
water main break on Purrfect Point. Unfortunately the
water valve for that area also shut off water to the Club
House. Since then all has been restored to normal. The
board of directors decided to replace the 40 year old galva-
nized pipe under the concrete where it broke. The H&F
committee also made the recommendation to the board to
close the restrooms on Purrfect Point because they are still
on a septic system. These restrooms were supposed to have
been abandoned when we hooked up to the city sewer system.
After a discussion, the board approved the committee’s rec-
ommendation. The committee will research putting a mo-
bile restroom facility in at the point. Some mobile facilities are
available which would be nicer than portable toilets.

In closing, please feel free to contact me or any other
committee member if you notice something in need of
attention around our facilities. Creative ideas and constructive
criticism are always welcome. It helps all of us on the commit-
tee and the board to hear things first hand. We can then
answer questions directly rather than trying to put out the
fires after rumors are started and blown out of proportion

Respectfully , Chris

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB
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Ladies Day Lunch and Fashion Show
Saturday, May 3 - A Good Book

Volunteers wanted for a fun, informal lunch and fashion
show. Women (don’t be shy, it’s relaxed and fun).
Need:
Decorators/Table Setters — fun project, for Friday night
Models — all ages, all sizes

Announcer Raffle Coordinator
Men — here’s a chance to really shine
Bartenders Cooks

Waiters — pinching optional
Ladies, if you know a clothing store you would like featured,
send its name and phone number. For volunteering or other
information, contact Kathy Camarena (916) 684-5284, or
kathycamarena@attbi.com

There was dancing!

Saturday, February 22nd
The 2003 SFockson Selng (Talir Anrmmy

Cral Foed
gott

Sofyrday Fetbivary 2207

Wasting 1of Hign-spe toecf
£t i e ofond frowse.
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From the Farley’s Galley

Hi cruisers! My intention is to submit a quick and simple
recipe each month for your weekend or longer cruises so
you will spend less time in the galley and more time doing
the things you like to do while out on the water.
Curried Chicken Pilaf

1'/2 Cups Rice (Uncooked)

'/4 Cup Butter

!/4 Cup Onion, Diced

2 Cans (5 oz.) Boned Chicken

2 teaspoons Curry Powder

'/4 teaspoon Ginger

2 Tablespoons Raisins

Salt and Pepper to taste

Melt butter in skillet. Add rice and onion and cook

until lightly browned. Add remaining ingredients and 3
cups of water. Bring to a boil, cover, reduce heat to a sim-
mer and cook till rice is done. Fluff with a fork and serve
immediately.

In a stew, Harold Farley
P.S. Casual cruises will start in March

Photo Night Friday, Feb 7th.
Do you have old or new pictures of club activities? It would
be terrific to add to our club archives.
Why not bring these pictures to the
club where we will have fun organizing
them and putting them in a memory
book. We can even scan and duplicate your

picture so you can take it back home.
Debbie Walker

Y | v
I‘.I
EN - m o

VTRED’s -
60™ BIRTHDAY!! -

74 ’E&?&@&@E{@ , A

o Everyone is invited! 5

) . D) & Dancing, Karaoke e ’
N Great International Food s

Sunday /[
February 23rd Q

5 1600-6lI? 54

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB o

ADVENTURES IN PARADISE
The GPS that Could.

For the last several months an ad has
been running in the infamous Dock
Talk. The ad was concerning a
found piece of valuable elec-
tronic equipment that no sailor
would begin perilous journey
without.

It seems that a rather fiscally
conservative sailor had discovered

this expensive apparatus hidden in se-
cret and secure location somewhere
on the premises of the Stockton
Sailing Club. The gentleman imme-
diately recognized the value of the device. He was torn about
what to do. He knew he could utilize the expensive instru-
ment himself on his coming adventures (with this sailor,
any voyage is an adventure) but rightful the owner would
surly miss the obviously misplaced gadget and would anx-
iously want to retrieve the contraption. Having the honest
soul that almost all sailors have, our hero turned in the
valuable electronic equipment the office.

Most sailors have little use for items that do not per-
form to the highest standards.
fully attempts to operate an intricate instrument a differ-
ent sailor became frustrated. He felt that he was not oper-
ating the piece of equipment properly. So as many sailors
do when they run in technical difficulties this sailor asked
a buddy what different operating system he should utilize
so this device would function properly. This discourse
originally occurred on the dock. After several attempts (also
unsuccessfully) to make the unit function the discussion
moved to an area of the club where one can partake of adult
beverages. After much discussion and more than a few
games of chance an executive management decision was
made that unit was not able to perform to the desired level
and that disposal was the only reasonable course of action.
On the start of the next voyage the owner of the unit found
himself holding the instrument and was considering what
disposal method he should utilize. He decided to consign
it to Davey Jones locker and did so with much enthusiasm
(after removing the batteries).
fact, that the unit landed in the secret and secure location
somewhere on the premises of the Stockton Sailing Club.

Bartholomew Negro

After several unsuccess-

So much enthusiasm in

DOCKTALK
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PCISA NORCAL #5 REGATTA

The Pacific Coast Interscholastic Sailing Association (PCISA)
sponsors high school sailing in California and Hawaii. PCISA
isa member of the Interscholastic Sailing Association (ISSA).

The PCISA NorCal #5 High School Regatta will be on
March 8-9 from 10AM-4PM each day. We expect 20 to 30 teams.
The races are sailed in Club Flying Juniors. The event is not
open to individuals. It is open to teams representing PCISA
member schools. Thelocal team represents Lincoln High School.

We are looking for volunteers to help with running
the races, scoring, food services, and logistics. There is a
sign up sheet in the clubhouse. The event is being organized
by myself and Gary Frush. Volunteers can also contact me.
More information about high school sailing and PCISA
can be found at: http://www.pcisa.org/

Thanks, Jim

2003

SOCIAL & CRUISE

We have lots of exciting events planned for the coming year.
We’ve had our first committee meeting and things are off
to agood start. For February we have the Sweetheart Cruise
to Village West Marina on the 8" & 9™. There’s an $8 charge
per boat per night. On Saturday we’ll have an Hor’'d’erves
Contest, Raffle and Games. Than dinner will be at the Vil-
lage West Yacht Club, choice of Salmon or Chicken, for $15.00
per person. Please sign-up in the club. On the 22™ we have
the annual Crab Feed featuring the culinary talents of the
Half-Ton Cooking Club and our Juniors as the wait-staff.
As of this time, the Crab Feed is full, but we have a waiting
list in the club house. Then on Sunday the 23rd, Fred Hess
is having his 60th Birthday Party, in which everyone is invited.
There will be a DJ, Dancing, Karaoke and Great Interna-
tional Food. So please come out and help Fred celebrate!
The party starts at 4:00 pm.

Did You Know

The Blue Light Rule
Any vessel approaching, overtaking, being approached, or

being overtaken by, a moving law enforcement vessel op-
erating with a siren or an illuminated blue light, or any
vessel approaching a stationary law enforcement vessel dis-
playing an illuminated blue light, shall immediately slow
to a speed sufficient to maintain steerage only, shall alter
its course, within its ability, so as not to inhibit or interfere
with the operation of the law enforcement vessel, and shall
proceed, unless otherwise directed by the operator of the
law enforcement vessel, at the reduced speed until beyond
the area of operation of the law enforcement vessel.
Happy Safe Sailing, Al

March 1st—2nd

March 8th—9th

Stag Cruise 2003

Come join Us for the
Stockton Sailing Club 2003
Stag Cruise March 1st O 2nd.

Foster's Place on Hogg island

Diner Saturday night

O breakfast ® o
Sunday morning ¢ ¥'Q
will be provided

$7.50 per person

Sign up in club house
or call Budge Humphreys
for more info 957-4828

N

A good time shall be had by all !

PSICA NorCal #5
Volunteers Needed!

The PCISA NorCal #5 High School
Regatta will be on March 8-9.

We expect 20 to 30 teams. The event
is not open to individuals.

_\

/]

We are looking for volunteers to

help with running the races,
scoring, food services,
and logistics.

\.l There is a sign up sheet in the clubhouse.
Or call Jim Hachman.

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB
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HOUSE COMMITEE

Hi, just a few notes to report that the clubhouse operation
is going very smooth with volunteer help and no paid staff.
A big thanks to all of our volunteers, a number that is in-
creasing each week. Please pass on any comment, sugges-
tion for improvement or just how you feel about things to
Phil Hendrix or Peggy Feakes on any part of the clubhouse
operation. The House Committee has met for the first time
and promptly recommended to the board that no top shelf
be offered at the bar so that inventory items could be kept
at a minimum. Also the committee recommended that an
ounce and a half be the club’s “official pour” of liquor and
that information be passed on to the membership. The
board passed both recommendations. If you would like to
come to a committee meeting please do, they will be held
the Thursday before the board meeting of each month, so
come on down and share your knowledge. Kathryn Perry
recommended a new vacuum sealer for the galley so that
perishables could be sealed and kept in first class condition.
The sealer has been purchased and is ready for member
use. There are some new sandwich experiments in the galley
so please try one for lunch. They cost a dollar and include
tuna, egg, and chicken salad, plus the regulars of cheese,
peanut butter and jelly and hot dogs. All of these items are
abuck. We still of course have the $2 hamburger and garden
burger. Hope to see you in the clubhouse.

PICYA Delegate Needed

Pacific Inter-Club Yacht Association (PICYA) delegate
needed to represent the Club at the monthly meetings. The
past several years Wes Walstrom has served as are delegate
as well as serving as the commodore of PICYA. Thank you
Wes! Wes will still attend the meetings, but we can
have another delegate. According to PICYA, the desirable
qualifications for a PICYA delegate are the following:

1. A prospective delegate should have significant

experience as a volunteer at his/her club

2. A prospective delegate should have had significant

experience as a club leader (preferably, as an officer

or director)

3. A prospective delegate should have a broad interest

in the yacht club community, and a willingness to com-

mit his or her time to promote the interests of boating

For more information you can visit the web site for
PICYA (www.picya.org). Interested parties should contact
a member of the Board.

Debbie Walker

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB

2003

In our thoughts
Rennie’s son, Richard
Normandin, called to
saddly inform us that
Rennie passed away the
second weekend of
January. He suffered a
massive heart attack.
His son has asked that
we pass the news on to
his friends at the Club.
His services were held
at Wells and Donahue,
in Lodi.

Gate Openers are in!
The office now has gate transmitters for the front gate?
$35.00 deposit or, if you are so inclined, you may borrow
one so that you may program it’s code into your vehicle.
Susan

7 p—
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Installation & Awards Dinner

Over 120 members and guests attended the annual Instal-
lation and Awards Dinner held at the Stockton Country
Club on January 18. A good time was had by all. The din-
ner was good, the speakers were great (very humorous), the
dancing was great. We haven’t had that great a turn out in
years. In addition to the racing awards, the Commodore
presented the Celtic Child Award to Phil Hendrix, the
Bonnie Mae Wilkerson Award to Rosalee Schimpf, and the
Sportsmanship Award to the memory of Lyle Werner.On a
humorous note Chris Shepherd presented the Murph
Award to Peter Hine and Rick Gibson turned over the
Bonehead to a well-qualified recipient, Terri Dobell.

On the racing side Dave Van Dyke swept the show
with Firsts in the majority of the specialty races. But Jerry
and Sue Nassoiy clinched the Boat of the Year Award from
Dave who had won it for 2001. Race of Champions was
won by Jim Warfield. The Joan Harp Memorial Outstand-
ing Racing Yachtswoman Trophy went to Karri Shepherd
and the Cass Owings Memorial Crewperson to Bob Brown.

A

Ed & Phil Hendrix— Ed & RosMee Schimpf—
Celtic Child Award Bonnie Mae W. Award

Bob Brown ¢& Debbie—
Cass Owings
Crewperson Award

Sue Nassoiy—
Boat of the Year B

2003

Rick Gibson with the evidance
& Terry Dobell-

8 Bonehead Award

Dave Van Dyke—
Too many to name

March, 22nd-23rd

Saturday, May 10th

Grindstone Joes Cruise
See Club for sign up and more info

$30/boat
Please note the new weekend date!

is Coming.

Start eleaming out the Garage and the
Boat. The Annual SSC Swap Meet

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
February 1
Friday Night Mixer 6:30P
Membership Comm. 7:30P House Comm. 5:30P | Friday Night Mixer 6:30P | Sweetheart Cruise-
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Sweetheart Cruise
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10

Board Meeting

11

7:00P

12

13

Valentine’s Day
Friday Night Mixer
Genral Meeting

6:30P
7:00P

14

15

16

17

18

19

Fleet Night #2

\

P

20

7:00P

Friday Night Mixer

21

6:30P

—~ —
23 24 25 26 27 28
Freds 60" Birt_hday Party 4:00P Friday Night Mixer 6:30P| Stag Cruise
A Y
3 4 5 6 7
Membership Comm. 7:30P | Ash Wednesday House Comm. 5:30P | Friday Night Mixer 6:30P | PSICA NorCal #5
10 11 12 13 14 15
Board Meeting 7:00P Friday Night Mixer 6:30P| Long Distance Race #1
Genral Meeting 7:00P
S

16 18 19 20 21 22

Fleet Night #3 7:00P | Friday Night Mixer 6:30P| Casual Cruise————

Grindstone Joes CruW

I ahey
23 25 26 27 28
Casual Cruise Friday Night Mixer 6:30P
Grindstone Joes Cruise
30 31

Delta Star Regatta Membership Comm. 7:30P Friday Night Mixer 6:30P
Genral Meeting 7:00P

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB

DOCKTALK



FEBRUARY

Classified Ads

For Sale

1997 HUNTER 450 PASSAGE *Price Reduction* 2/02
Auto Pilot, Radar, Chart Plotter, GPS, 9.5kw Generator,
77hp Volvo Diesel, 200gal Water, 100gal Fuel, 2 Heat/AC
units, Very large aft cabin, Spinnaker and Gear.—$208,000
* Joe Cox (h)477-8133 (w)320-3930

1978 NEWPORT 30' PHASE II, “CABARET” 11/02

...Needs a new home have no time to use her now. She is
a very comfortable craft. With a deluxe interior. 3 burner
stove with an oven. Good running reliable Atomic 4.
A brand new dodger. 3 Jibs one is a drifter. She has a fully
self contained head. Berthed at SSC. slip C-1 — $12,379
* Jene 942.4544 or jrong@pacbell.net

1977 CATALINA 27 TALL RIG “ANTICIPATION” 2/03

Good condition, very clean, 9.9 hp o/b, good sails, self tend-
ing jib, new bottom paint, new upholstery, tiller pilot, VHE,
depth, compass. Berthed at SSC slip D-28 — $9,800.
* Brad 968-8990 or mback4@aol.com

1979 CATALINA 25' 2/03

Fresh water boat and trailer for 25' or 27' both recondi-
tioned including brightwork. New full batten main,
New furling with New 135, New reaching Spinnaker, 7.5
horse rebuilt Honda Outboard with 2 hrs., New spliced
running rigging throughout Solar charger. Boat not raced but
could be.—$9750. Terms OK « Phil Graves (831) 801-6115.

1983 MERIT 25, “DITCH WITCH” 5/02
Fast, New UK Main, 155, VG 140, blade & storm; VG .75 &
.6 spins; new Ballenger mast, rigging, vectran halyards;
boomkicker; new Harken 2 speed primaries; pro rigged;
dry sailed; trailer, Race Ready. * Lance Purdy (415) 290-8080

1967 CORONADO 25' 7/02

Good condition. 1999 Nissan 8hp outboard. Long shaft.
Sleeps 5. Berthed at SSC. slip F-34 — $3,500 or obo.
* Bob and Deborah Crane 464-2782

CORONADO 25' 2/03

Good Condition, Sleeps 5, self-tacking Jib, Nissan 8Hp,
low hrs., spare Evenrude 9.9 elect. start. Duel Batteries,
Shore Power. New Marine Radio, Lifesling. Fishfinder
Depth Gauge. Recent Standing/Running Rigging, interior
cushions. Microwave, Refrigerator, Elect.Sink water pump.
Plus much more. Berthed at SSC slip 12-E—$3,500.
* Vic White 833-9005

STOCKTON SAILING CLUB

1968 CORONADO 25' 8/02

Great condition. Spinnakers and extra sails. Berthed at SSC slip
H-27—82500. * Scott McBride days 479-8232 eves 476-8232.

1982 MACGREGOR 25', WITH TRAILER 8/02

New sails, rigged for racing. Must sell. — $5,000.
* Linette 966-4127 or ask Susan to tell you where it is.

1972 COLOMBIA 23' WITH TRAILER 2/02

New main, jibs:150, 110, storm, two kites, one cruising, 9 HP
Nissan OB, Much more.—$4,000. « Dan Greenwood 239-1173

1994 DAYSAILER 17' 8/02
Classic design. Includes trailer, jib, main, Boomkicker.
Very lightly used. Excellent condition. — $3500.
* Dan Lagomarsino 728-2828

'96 BEAUFORT 4-MAN LIFE RAFT IN CANISTER 8/02

Just re-packed. Never used. Cradle and canvas cover.— $1800
($3200new). » Earl Whitner 531-1225 or earlbw@thevision.net

LASER 1971 2/03

Laser 1971, 2 sails, one new; all new running rigging; new
paint; upgraded rudder and daggerboard. Nice! — $600.

ZODIAC 1976

13 feet with 20 HP Mercury outboard and trailer. — $995.
* Gregory Joksch 936-4074, greg@headsail.com

Wanted
LOOKING TO BUY A 19 - 26' SAILBOAT 7/02

Really wants a West Wright Potter 19'. Needs low draw.
* Gene Stagner (530) 637-5789

WANTED: 45'-60' CRUISING BOAT 1/03

Age & condition not a problem, no boats beyond help need
apply. Heavy displacement, full keel, not a problem, although
no wood construction. Steel will be considered. Cutter rig or
staysail ketch a plus, no sloops. Will consider trade of smaller
boat (37 C Hunter) in excellent condition for partial payment
if desired, but not necessary. Will pay up to $200,000 cash.
* Art Barnes 612-2325

Missing
PART OF HULL CLEANING BRUSH AND PIGTAIL1/03

Missing from a portable dock box that is on the deck of a
boat on B dock. If found, please call the office.
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